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FILMING NOTIFICATION 
Delivery  Date:  May 12,  2023 

Productions are to follow the COVID-19 Safety Guidelines for the Film and Television Industry in Ontario approved by the Ministry of Labour, 
Training and Skill Development.  Information can be found https://www.filmsafety.ca/wp-content/uploads/2020/06/S21-Film-Television-
COVID19-Guidance-June.25.20.pdf.   

 

Residents and businesses in the vicinity of 483 Memorial Park Dr, Powassan 

 
We will be filming scenes for the Christmas Movie entitled “Christmas by Chance” in North Bay and Powassan between 

May 15th and June 1st, 2023. 

 

We will be filming EXTERIOR and INTERIOR scenes at 

483 Memorial Park Dr between Tuesday May 23 and Monday May 29 between 0700 and 2300 

PREP: May 18 between 7 AM and 10 PM 

WRAP: June 2 between 7 AM and 10 PM 

Our production vehicles and various pieces of film equipment will be located on: 
 

• On Private Property 
 

 
We will begin coning this location at 8 AM on Sun May 21 to service this location. 
 
We will be filming various Christmas themed scenes at 483 Memorial Park Dr with actors arriving and departing the 
exteriors and interiors. You may notice some increased traffic as our smaller vehicles enter and depart the property.  We 
will endeavor to adhere to all posted speed limits both on and off the property. 
On our filming day, please contact the Locations Department if you have any questions or concerns regarding our filming 
activities.  
 
***All our filming & related activities are undertaken under the authority & approval of the Municipality of Powassan. 
ANY INTERMITTENT TRAFFIC STOPPAGES/CONTROL will be conducted under the safe supervision of either the North 
Bay Police Services or O.P.P. or at times certified traffic flag persons. *** 
 
On behalf of the production, we thank you for supporting Ontario’s vibrant film industry.   
 

 
David Flaherty  Laurance Wiese 
Location Manager  Assistant Location Manager  
416-464-4342  647-378-9300   
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